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Chair Cruz and Members of the Committee: 

 My name is Dean Nishina, and I am the Executive Director of the Department of 

Commerce and Consumer Affairs’ (Department) Division of Consumer Advocacy.  The 

Department supports this bill.  

 The purpose of this bill is to eliminate the requirement for a public utility to seek 

approval from the Public Utilities Commission (Commission) for the underground 

construction of high-voltage electric transmission lines if certain conditions are met. 

The Department supports reducing the workload of the Commission and the 

Department for electric transmission projects that may be uncontroversial and that are 

subject to the conditions set forth in this bill.  The Department also appreciates the 

clarity that S.D. 1 provides regarding the regulatory treatment of costs covered by an 

entity other than the public utility. 

 Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this bill.  
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Chair Dela Cruz, Vice Chair Keith-Agaran, and Members of the Committee,  

My name is Dave Okamura and I am testifying on behalf of Hawaiian Electric 

Company (Hawaiian Electric) in support of H.B. 78 HD1 SD1, Relating to the 

Underground Construction of High-Voltage Electrical Transmission Lines.   

Hawaiian Electric supports the intent of this bill which is to streamline the 

regulatory process while maintaining appropriate oversight by the Public Utilities 

Commission.  This bill proposes that in cases where the entire cost to underground a 

new 46,000 volt or greater electric transmission line is paid for by an entity other than 

the public utility, a report will be submitted in lieu of an application to the Public Utilities 

Commission requesting formal approval.  This will save the Public Utilities Commission 

and the Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs time and resources and still 

provide necessary cost safeguards for Hawaiian Electric customers. 

Accordingly, the Hawaiian Electric Company supports H.B. 78 HD1 SD1.  Thank 

you for the opportunity to testify. 
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